

LSA SG Regular Meeting (“Out Meeting”)

March 31, 2021

Email [jhwalker@umich.edu](mailto:jhwalker@umich.edu) with items you would like added to the agenda.

1. Call to Order
  
2. Opening Roll Call () - Present, E - Excused, A- Absent
  - i. Those with voting rights (minus the person acting as chair)
  - ii. Those without voting rights
  
- b. Bazzi, Selena ()
- c. Walker, Josiah ()
- d. McCaughey, Kathryn ()
- e. Watt, Tyler ()
- f. Colvin, Anna ()
- g. McKillop, Mary ()
- h. Torres, Gabriela ()
- i. Fivecoat, Chayton (E)
- j. Goodsell, Allison (A)
- k. Farah, Zackariah ()
- l. Manikandan, Divya ()
- m. Cohen, Jacob ()
- n. Theuerkauf, Caroline ()
- o. Nelson, Erica ()
- p. Zhao, Suki ()
- q. Gunasekaran, Gaurie (A)
- r. Lobodzinski, Joseph ()
- s. Hamamy, Salma (A)
- t. Rich, Sophia ()
- u. Salino, Sarah ()
- v. Stevens, Major White ()
- w. McLean, Claudia ()

- x. Rothstein, Kayla ()
- y. Williams, Erik ()
- z. Dai, Carol (A)
- aa. Fioritto, Tyler ()
- bb. Nguyen, Alex ()
- cc. Altimemy, Zahraa (A)
- dd. List, Riley (E)
- ee. Jonaitis, Cody ()
- ff. Stoneman, Max ()
- gg. Juliao, Jordan ()
- hh. Ramos, Lissette ()
- ii. Smith, Lauren (A)
- jj. Crews, Tiffany ()
- kk. Tedrick, Vince ()
- ll. Berglund, Mollie ()
- mm. Crespo, Maleny ()
- nn. Rifkin, Cameron ()
- oo. Orleans, Louis (E)
- pp. Simmons, Natalie ()
- qq. Wojtara, Magda (A)
- rr. Hwang, Tae Won (Danny) ()
- ss. Diaz, Danae (A)
- tt. Farmer, Adrianna (A)
- uu. Pierangeli, Cody (A)
- vv. Donahue, Thomas (A)
- ww. Pratapa, Pranavi (A)
- xx. Browdy, Wyatt (A)
- yy. Kernis, Jacob (A)
- zz. Sommerfeld, Elizabeth (A)
- aaa. Mulliken, Ryan (A)
- bbb. Dalrymple, Timothy (A)

3. Announcements
  - a. [Notice of Minor Bylaws Edits](#) (Watt)
  - b. Announcement of W2021 Election Results
  
4. Approval of the Agenda
  - a. *Motion: Alex Nguyen*
  - b. *Second: Maleny Crespo*
  
5. Approval of Previous Minutes
  - a. *Motion: Alex Nguyen*
  - b. *Second: Sophia Rich*
  
6. Constituents' Time
  - a.
  
7. Guest Speaker(s)
  - a. Senior Goodbyes
    - i. Mary McKillop
    - ii. Gabriela Torres
    - iii. Divya Manikandan
    - iv. Tim Dalrymple
  
8. Executive Officer Reports
  - a. [President](#) - [Selena Bazzi](#)
    - i. Still waiting for election director reports.
  - b. [Vice President](#) - [Josiah Walker](#)
  - c. [Treasurer](#) - [Kathryn McCaughey](#)
  - d. [Counsel](#) - [Tyler R. Watt](#)
  - e. [Academic Relations Officer](#) - [Gabriela Torres](#)
  - f. External Relations Officer - [Mary McKillop](#)

- g. [Student Life Relations Officer](#) - [Anna Colvin](#)
    - i. \*Announcement\* - SLC Game Night, April 22nd from 7-8:30.
  - h. Secretary - [Chayton Fivecoat](#)
9. Committee Reports (in alphabetical order)
- a. [Budget Allocations Committee](#) - [Cameron Rifkin](#)
  - b. [Committee Advocating for Transfer, Non Traditional, and International Students](#) - [Caroline Theuerkauf](#)
  - c. Diversity Affairs Committee - [Tae Won \(Danny\) Hwang](#)
10. Task Force and Subcommittee Reports
- a. [Appointments Subcommittee](#) - [Sophia Rich](#)
  - b. Election Code Review and Amendment Formation Task Force - [Jacob Cohen](#)
  - c. [Health Subcommittee Report](#) - [Gaurie Gunasekaran](#)
  - d. [Subcommittee on Technology, Advising, and Academic Resources](#) - [Jacob Cohen](#)
  - e. [Taking Responsibility for the Earth and Environment Subcommittee](#) - [Zackariah Farah](#)
11. [Individual Representative Reports](#)
- a. Stoneman, Max
    - i. I am an elected rep for this semester. I am vice chair of JEECAT. We went to town on the election code made up ways to make this election as accessible, fair, and fun as possible. We got rid of demerits and made violations easy to understand. We made tweaks keeping the focus of bringing people in mind. We have been working on the judiciary and changed the name to JEECAT Force. We have been working on a way to handle internal issues so we can handle it on our own. It is a work in progress. We are getting there. I have put a lot of time into it. HOpefully, i can contribute in the future. I have also attended other meetings to get a sense of how to contribute to see how to help, so I provide support, suggest resolutions, and bring energy to LSA Student Government. THE meetings are long so how do you keep people entertained? We really care. It's been turbulent and tough. It is a reminder to be friends. I've reached out to lots people because I believe student gov is about community, and it's about family too. Making this a focus has helped me figure out what we can do now and in the future. We value new perspectives. We should want diverse and new perspectives. With that I yield.

- b. Theuerkauf, Caroline
  - i. I was elected in winter 2020 and advocated for information accessibility, increasing student body accessibility to student gov, and transfer credit process. Worked with CATNIS to work towards accessibility. We've worked with ONSP to advocate for transparency for these students. It has been a hard project but ongoing. We set up office hours again and CATNIS constituents form as well as expanded CATS to CATNIS to make it more encompassing. Transfer credit process is working on a new system that we are getting involved in but we've done a lot of advocacy that has had impact on administration.
- c. Williams, Erik
  - i. I was initially an appointed rep and was an elected rep that ran on a platform of sustainability and holding the university accountable for sustainability. We've been working since I was elected vice chair of TREES, we have made progress with the initiation to move away from fossil fuels and with regards to that I want to give a shoutout to Tim who had a big smile on his face when I spoke for one of the first times. This semester we've also coordinated a sustainable cooking event where students could cook along with us on the livestream and lower their carbon footprint. It was great to see everyone come together. Currently working on a pledge the university would sign to commit to stop using single use plastics on campus which are nonbiodegradable, we are really passionate about this and hope we can make strides moving forward. We've worked with students for clean energy to fund a solar panel block M on north campus, of course this will be a small fraction of energy use on campus but it is very public and visible and will get the community more aware of the switch to renewable energy. We've also worked to create more sustainable events, we hope people we seek funding to do so. It's been a successful semester and it's been excellent to hear for other committees to see what they're working on.
- d. Zhao, Suki
  - i. This is my second semester in student gov and my biggest goal was to be more involved. I tried to make as many committee meetings as i could. When i ran for LSA SG my main platform was accessibility and inclusion so i've helped with the dean's list, not based on GPA. This is an important project for people who may not have the best GPA to feel recognized. Im also on the SAT of the LSA HUB, its a great way for students to get internships so I've helped to advertise different events or facilitate conversations during these events.

## 12. Appointments, Elections, and Nominations

- a. Speaker of the Government (\*)
  - i. Nomination: Rothstein (ACCEPTED)
  - ii. Nomination: Ramos (DECLINED 3/31)

- b. LAST Force Chair (\*)
  - i. Nominations: Tedrick (ACCEPTED)
- c. LAST Force Vice-Chair (\*)
  - i. Nomination: Tedrick (DECLINED)
  - ii. Nomination: Rothstein (DECLINED)
  - iii. Nomination: Crespo (ACCEPTED)
  - iv. Nomination: Slack (ACCEPTED)
- d. Internal Review Committee Vice-Chair
  - i. Nomination: Rothstein (ACCEPTED)
  - ii. Nomination: Stoneman (ACCEPTED)
  - iii. Nomination: Watt (DECLINED 3/26)
  - iv. Nomination: crews (ACCEPTED)
- e. Academic Affairs Committee Vice-Chair
  - i. Nomination: Cohen (ACCEPTED)
  - ii. Nomination: Theuerkauf (ACCEPTED)
  - iii. Nomination: Lobodzinski (ACCEPTED)
- f. External Relations and Communications Committee Vice-Chair
  - i. Nomination: Berglund (ACCEPTED)
  - ii. Nomination: McLean (DECLINED 3/31)
  - iii. Nomination: List (ACCEPTED)
- g. Student Life Committee Vice-Chair
  - i. Nomination: Salino (ACCEPTED)
  - ii. Nomination: Zhao (ACCEPTED)
  - iii. Nomination: Gunasekaran (ACCEPTED)
  - iv. Nomination: Wojtara (DECLINED)
  - v. Nomination: Rothstein (ACCEPTED)
- h. Budget Allocations Committee Chair (\*)
  - i. Nomination: Rifkin (ACCEPTED)
  - ii. Nomination: Orleans (ACCEPTED)
- i. Budget Allocations Committee Vice-Chair (\*)
  - i. Nomination: Crespo (ACCEPTED)
- j. Committee Advocating for Transfer, Nontraditional and International Students Chair
  - i. Nomination: Theuerkauf (ACCEPTED)
  - ii. Nomination: Lobodzinski (DECLINED 3/31)
  - iii. Nomination: Juliao (ACCEPTED)
  - iv. Nomination: Slack (ACCEPTED)
  - v. Nomination: Ramos (ACCEPTED)
  - vi. Nomination: Crespo (ACCEPTED)
- k. Committee Advocating for Transfer, Nontraditional and International Students Vice-Chair

- i. Nomination: Juliao (ACCEPTED)
  - ii. Nomination: Lobodzinski (DECLINED 3/31)
  - iii. Nomination: Slack (ACCEPTED)
  - iv. Nomination: Ramos (ACCEPTED)
  - v. Nomination: Crespo (ACCEPTED)
- l. Diversity Affairs Committee Chair
  - i. Nomination: Rothstein (ACCEPTED)
  - ii. Nomination: Hwang (DECLINED)
  - iii. Nomination: Gunasekaran (ACCEPTED)
  - iv. Nomination: Nelson (ACCEPTED)
  - v. Nomination: Zhao (DECLINED 3/31)
  - vi. Nomination: Ramos (DECLINED)
- m. Diversity Affairs Committee Vice-Chair
  - i. Nomination: Zhao (ACCEPTED)
  - ii. Nomination: Nelson (ACCEPTED)
  - iii. Nomination: Rothstein (ACCEPTED)
- n. Appointments Subcommittee Chair (\*)
  - i. Nomination: Rich (DECLINED 3/31)
  - ii. Nomination: List (DECLINED)
  - iii. Nomination: McLean (ACCEPTED)
- o. Appointments Subcommittee Vice-Chair (\*)
  - i. Nomination: List (ACCEPTED)
- p. JEECAT Chair
  - i. Nomination: Cohen (ACCEPTED)
  - ii. Nomination: Stoneman (ACCEPTED)
- q. JEECAT Vice-Chair
  - i. Nomination: Cohen (ACCEPTED)
  - ii. Nomination: Stoneman (ACCEPTED)
  - iii. Nomination: Crews (ACCEPTED)
- r. Health Subcommittee Chair
  - i. Nomination: Gunasekaran (ACCEPTED)
  - ii. Nomination: Wojtara (DECLINED)
  - iii. Nomination: Nelson (ACCEPTED)
- s. Health Subcommittee Vice-Chair
  - i. Nomination: Wojtara (ACCEPTED)
  - ii. Nomination: Salino (DECLINED)
  - iii. Nomination: Crews (DECLINED 3/31)
  - iv. Nomination: Jonaitis (ACCEPTED)
- t. Taking Responsibility for the Earth and Environment Subcommittee Chair
  - i. Nomination: Farah (ACCEPTED)

- ii. Nomination: Williams (ACCEPTED)
- iii. Nomination: List (ACCEPTED)
- iv. Nomination: Dalrymple (DECLINED)
- v. Nomination: Stevens (DECLINED)
- u. Taking Responsibility for the Earth and Environment Subcommittee Vice-Chair
  - i. Nomination: List (ACCEPTED)
  - ii. Nomination: Williams (ACCEPTED)
  - iii. Nomination: Stevens (DECLINED)
  - iv. Nomination: Rothstein (DECLINED)
- v. STAAR Chair
  - i. Nomination: Cohen (ACCEPTED)
  - ii. Nomination: Juliao (ACCEPTED)
  - iii. Nomination: Stevens (DECLINED)
- w. STAAR Vice Chair
  - i. Nomination: Juliao (ACCEPTED)
  - ii. Nomination: Stevens (DECLINED)
  - iii. Nomination: Stoneman (ACCEPTED)

13. Budget Allocations Committee Recommendations

- a. Asian Intersarsity Christian Fellowship - \$300.00
- b. Michigan Sahana - \$425.00
- c. Michigan Student Appreciation Club - \$350.00
  - i. Motion to approve by application: McCaughey
  - ii. Seconded: Maleny
    - 1. PASSED

14. Old Business (YES-NO-ABSTAIN)

- a. [B W2021.13 An Amendment to the Second Chapter of the Election Code Addressing Parties in LSA Student Government Elections](#)
  - i. Stoneman: No significant changes. There's a lot going on that we have put off for a bit and we will get back to it. There are still issues about financing and party names. We've been keeping that in mind as we go through this process. If you have any ideas, please reach out to us. We would like to see this tabled.
  - ii. Cohen: JEECAT is always sundays 2-3, we love to see people there. We are open to people emailing or groupmeing as well.
  - iii. Motion to table for one week: Watts
  - iv. Seconded: Many



- b. B W2021.19 An Amendment to the Twelfth Chapter of the Bylaws Refining the Complaint Process of the Internal Review Committee
  - i. Watts: Happy to see this tabled for one week and see new leadership input on it.
  - ii. Motion to table for one week: Watt
  - iii. Seconded: Many
- c. B W2021.22 An Amendment to the Second Chapter of the Election Code Addressing Executive Ticket Campaign Funding
  - i. Cohen: This will get tabled again this week. To make this more accessible, again if anyone has suggestions come to JEECAT or reach out.
  - ii. Stoneman: We would like to see this tabled. Finances are a big issue. There's a lot of overlap but these are separate.
  - iii. Motion to table for one week: Cohen
  - iv. Seconded: Stevens
- d. B W2021.25 An Amendment to the Second Chapter of the Election Code Addressing the Election Certification
  - i. Cohen: This is trying to address the system we have where only one person certifies the election. This makes it a four person board with 2 members of government who are neutral and it takes pressure off of one individual.
  - ii. Crespo: I would like to sponsor
  - iii. Motion to table for one week: Cohen
  - iv. Seconded: Crespo
- e. R W2021.11 A Resolution Adopting the LSA Student Judiciary Manual of Procedures
  - i. Stoneman: JEECAT is back. Another one to get tabled because it's not finished but we're close. Your input is missing. It's not as bad as it looks. I recently went through and took another look at the language. I'm open to hearing what you have to say. There's a lot going on in the manual of procedures but not a lot in this resolution. Help us make this great.
  - ii. Motion to table for one week: Stoneman
  - iii. Seconded: Nguyen
- f. R W2021.12 A Resolution Calling for the Elimination of Single-Use Plastics

- i. Williams: We're pledging to eliminate the use of single use plastics. We would like to table this for one week and id like to leave you with a couple facts. By 2050, there will be more pounds of plastic than fish in our ocean. Plastic breaks down and gets into the tissue of our fish, they are carcinogenic. As we consume animals from the ocean, we are consuming a lot of carcinogens from the accumulation of plastic. It's very irresponsible of us to continue using single-use plastics. We are passionate about reducing our carbon footprint. It's estimated that 50% of carbon in atmosphere from plastics is 50x all of the admissions of coal plants. We would love for the university to sign onto this pledge.
- ii. Motion to table for one week: Stoneman
- iii. Seconded: Many

#### 15. New Business

- a. [B W2021.30 An Amendment to the Second Chapter of the Bylaws Addressing the Introduction and Discussion Portion of each Sub-Agenda Item](#)
  - i. Cohen: This is looking to see whats included in comments and questions and transfer things that should be in debate to debate. We changed it in the comments and questions to only include questions over the content of the resolution and not opinions. We'd like to see this tabled for one week.
  - ii. Stoneman: The purpose of this isn't to restrict conversation but to funnel it to the proper time. We have sections in the bylaws that outline debate and we feel it's most appropriate to keep debate in debate so we don't crowd out other voices. You can still ask questions and make comments, just at the proper time. It will keep the meeting moving and give an overall flow to the government.
  - iii. Ramos: If we're changing how we ask questions, how would we ask them?
  - iv. Stoneman: The same way you do now. There is a rule for questions and we aren't denying that at all. We're keeping questions and debate separate.
  - v. Ramos: Isn't that what we do already?
  - vi. Stoneman: We're clarifying what this means and how this works.
  - vii. Motion to table for one week: Cohen
  - viii. Seconded: Stoneman

b. [B W2021.31 An Amendment to the Chapter of the Bylaws to Improve Demographic Terminology](#)

- i. Sungmin: This is an amendment to sign the bylaw many of us talked about before given the urgent matter. The rationale is given in the document, it is self-explanatory. This is an extension of two weeks ago given international students are important to our community and we want to use inclusive demographic terms. No one will regulate how you identify yourself, this has to do with public usage. When we say Asian American, we exclude exclusively Asian identifiers.
- ii. Hwang: I just want to remind everyone of inclusive language and the use of pronouns in our meetings.
- iii. Rothstein: May sponsors please clarify intent?
- iv. Hwang: Sponsors want to pass today
- v. Rothstein: Rules must be suspended
- vi. Crespo: It says each representative will be given a pronoun sticker. Will they have the option to make it themselves or will they be a survey so they are premade?
- vii. Sungmin: We are discussing clause B today
- viii. Hwang: We used to have placards but in the online format you can rename yourself using Zoom
- ix. Crespo: I know it's not limited to but is there also a way to include parental status of an individual?
- x. Sungmin: We would welcome your opinion at DAC meetings but this amendment is specifically about demographics. That idea would add another clause and we would appreciate it if you joined to talk about it at DAC.
- xi. Motion to suspend the rules: Ramos
- xii. Seconded: Nguyen
- xiii. Motion to vote by acclamation: Ramos
- xiv. Seconded: Nguyen

1. PASSED

- c. [R W2021.15 A Resolution Allocating \\$2,000 from the General Fund to Students for Clean Energy](#)
- i. Rifkin: A few weeks ago students for clean energy requested \$5000 but we only gave them \$3000. We would like to match other student governments and help them reach their goal.
  - ii. McCaughey: This resolution about allocating money are procedural bypasses, so they need unanimous consent so if anyone has any concerns about any of these then ask.
  - iii. Tedrick: Would this slow things down?
  - iv. McCaughey: It's just in the bylaws
  - v. Motion to vote by acclamation: Rifkin
  - vi. Seconded: Many
    1. PASSED
- d. [R W2021.16 A Resolution Allocating the Student Life Bloc Surplus to the Maize and Blue Cupboard](#)
- i. Colvin: We are donating excess end of year funds to various things on campus. The Maize and Blue Cupboard helps provide food to kids on campus. The surplus will be donated to them since they are always appreciative to donations.
  - ii. Ramos: I support this because I had to leave my family due to toxic environment so I support allocating food to them because they do a great job.
  - iii. Motion to vote by acclamation: Salinio
  - iv. Seconded: McCaughey
    1. PASSED
- e. Motion to Amend the Budget and transfer \$750.00 from the Student Life Committee to the Health Subcommittee
- i. *Coordination between SLC & Health Subcommittee Leadership as well as the Treasurer*
  - ii. Seconded: Vidhya-Ponraj
  - iii. PASSED
- f. [R W2021.17 A Resolution Allocating Various End of Year Surpluses to Technology Service's Laptop Loaner Program](#)
- i. McLean: Very similar to the last two resolutions where all these funds are going to technology services to their laptop lender program.
  - ii. McCaughey: This needs unanimous consent. If anyone has any questions or concerns, now is a great time to ask them.
  - iii. Ramos: I support this too because I was able to get an amazing laptop and because COVID happened they let us keep our laptops which is really helpful.
  - iv. Juliao: The loaner laptop program is a huge thing at UM that helps students not have to drop out of school. This was a huge issue at UM Flint during COVID

because they did not have regular access to technology and this is something student government should do to support students.

- v. Watts: Do we know when data concerning the fifth clause will be available?
  - vi. McCaughey: Things will be settled at the end of semester, this doesn't have a specific number because we're not sure the specific number yet.
  - vii. Nguyen: Is there still money in there for the private therapy reimbursement?
  - viii. McCaughey: Our pledge is already sent over. If there are additional funds, let me know
  - ix. Nguyen: We're going to go through the budget hopefully soon. If we do, what are your thoughts on that?
  - x. McCaughey: Maleny, Major, and Alex would like to sponsor.
  - xi. Motion to vote by acclamation: Cohen
  - xii. Seconded: Many
    - 1. PASSED
- g. [R W2021.18 A Resolution Allocating \\$5,000.00 from the Executive Discretionary Fund to SCOPE](#)
- i. Walker: SCOPE is the student org that champions undocumented and documented student rights. We would like to donate to them because amid the transition to Zoom University a lot of students weren't eligible for government support so we would like to support organizations that support students like these.
  - ii. Crespo: Thank you so much for initiating this. Most of my family is undocumented so this is really life-changing, thank you so much.
  - iii. Motion to vote by acclamation: List
  - iv. Seconded: Crespo
    - 1. PASSED
- h. [R W2021.19 A Resolution Allocating \\$6,000 from BAC to the Child Welfare Student Association and Best Buddies](#)
- i. Rifkin: Like some of the resolutions that we previously went over, this is a donation that we are suggesting. The vice chair and I think this would be a great use of the \$6000, they go to help children and children with disabilities.
  - ii. Motion to vote by acclamation: Crespo
  - iii. Seconded: Many
    - 1. PASSED

## 16. Matters Arising

- a. [For "In" Meeting Agenda, click here](#)
- b. Watts: Move that appointed representatives have terms extended through September 22. This requires unanimous consent.

- c. Seconded: Many
  - i. PASSED
- d. Juliao: There is a transfer turf next Wednesday 6-8 held by Transfer Connections, if you are free. Meet transfer students.
- e. Stoneman: I have a streak to uphold. I will not sacrifice it. Please come to JEECAT. Pretty pretty please. Please. Please. Please come to JEECAT. Please.
- f. Colvin: Thank you to all the seniors and those elected!
- g. Nguyen: Big thank you to the seniors who have helped guide me through everything!
- h. Crespo: Thank you for creating this environment! Thank you to everybody!

#### 17. Snaps

#### 18. Closing Roll Call

- a. Bazzi, Selena ()
- b. Walker, Josiah ()
- c. McCaughey, Kathryn ()
- d. Watt, Tyler ()
- e. Colvin, Anna ()
- f. McKillop, Mary ()
- g. Torres, Gabriela ()
- h. Fivecoat, Chayton (A)
- i. Goodsell, Allison (A)
- j. Farah, Zackariah ()
- k. Manikandan, Divya ()
- l. Cohen, Jacob ()
- m. Theuerkauf, Caroline ()
- n. Nelson, Erica ()
- o. Zhao, Suki ()
- p. Gunasekaran, Gaurie ()
- q. Lobodzinski, Joseph ()
- r. Hamamy, Salma ()

- s. Rich, Sophia ()
- t. Salino, Sarah ()
- u. Stevens, Major White ()
- v. McLean, Claudia ()
- w. Rothstein, Kayla ()
- x. Williams, Erik ()
- y. Dai, Carol (A)
- z. Fioritto, Tyler (A)
- aa. Nguyen, Alex ()
- bb. Altimemy, Zahraa (A)
- cc. List, Riley ()
- dd. Jonaitis, Cody ()
- ee. Stoneman, Max ()
- ff. Juliao, Jordan ()
- gg. Ramos, Lissette ()
- hh. Smith, Lauren ()
- ii. Crews, Tiffany ()
- jj. Tedrick, Vince ()
- kk. Berglund, Mollie ()
- ll. Crespo, Maleny ()
- mm. Rifkin, Cameron ()
- nn. Orleans, Louis (A)
- oo. Simmons, Natalie (A)
- pp. Wojtara, Magda ()
- qq. Hwang, Tae Won (Danny) ()
- rr. Diaz, Danae (A)
- ss. Farmer, Adrianna (A)
- tt. Pierangeli, Cody (A)
- uu. Donahue, Thomas (A)
- vv. Pratapa, Pranavi (A)
- ww. Browdy, Wyatt (A)

- xx. Kernis, Jacob (A)
- yy. Sommerfeld, Elizabeth (A)
- zz. Mulliken, Ryan (A)
- aaa. Dalrymple, Timothy (A)

19. Adjournment

- a. Motion: Mckillop
- b. *Second*: Many